Minutes from the February 8, 2002  Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

 

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Kalen Miller, Ademir Karsik, Bea Baldwin, Brad O’Hara, Angela Longstreet, and Kyle Keaton.  Also in attendance were Rosalyn Chauvin and Clarissa Schiro.

 

The meeting began at 1:00 p.m. 

 

The November 28, 2001 meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made by Ademir Karisik to approve the minutes.   Angela Longstreet seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.

 

         There were no action items from the November 28, 2001 meeting to report on.

 

         New Student Representatives - Two new student representatives to the committee were introduced.  Lauren Faraone and Kyle Keaton will replace Danielle Bourquard and Nick Norton.

 

         Revision to Career Services Proposal -  Brad O’Hara reported that the proposal approved for Career Services in November, 2001 was approved for an incorrect amount which was $740 short of what was needed.  He made a motion to approve funding this $740.  Kalen Miller seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving the motion.

 

         Small Project Proposals –  Mike Asoodeh reported on the recommendation by the subcommittee regarding the four small project proposals that were reviewed.  A motion was made by Mike Asoodeh to approve three of the four totaling $5,642.00.  The motion was seconded by Brad O’Hara.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving the motion. The Deans will be notified of the individual approvals and the process for submitting Purchase Requisitions for funding.  The subcommittee’s recommendation is attached.

 

         Ademir Karisik reported on the information he obtained concerning the use of Blackboard for submitting project proposals. Action Item:   Mike Asoodeh will meet with Adi to discuss using this on a trial run for the next group of small project proposals.

 

         Surplus Computer Proposals – Donna Methvien gave the Surplus Computer Proposal subcommittee report.  Of the 9 proposals that were received requesting 54 computers  the subcommittee recommended approval of 8 of the proposals with a total number awarded of 41.  The subcommittee’s recommendation is attached.  Brad O’Hara made a motion to approve the subcommittee’s recommendation and to provide feedback to the departments regarding the reason for their disapproval with recommendations regarding resubmittal.  Ademir Karisik seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.

 

         It was also recommended that another round of requests for surplus computer proposals be announced to the Deans since there are 29 remaining computers and there will be another 85 available by the end of the Spring semester.  Action Item:  Mike Asoodeh will notify the Deans of this next Request for Surplus Computer Proposals.
 

         Surplus of outdated computers - A recommendation was made in the Surplus Computer Proposal subcommittee’s report to surplus 25 Pentium MMX 200 and 8 Pentium MMX233 instead of distributing, them due to the age of the computers and the difficulty in getting replacement parts.   A motion was made by Brad O’Hara to approve this recommendation.  Ademir Karisik seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  

 

         Sign in program – Donna Methvien reported on the results of the search for a new Sign-In Program for use on all Student Technology Fee Computers.  Ademir Karisik made a motion to approve the recommended program at a cost of $32,719.15 plus a $5,000 annual maintenance fee.  The new program will be used beginning the Summer 2002 semester.  Angela Longstreet seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of the motion.  Action Item:  Mike Asoodeh will bring this to the Deans Council for their approval prior to ordering the software.

 

         Large Project Proposals updates – Rosalyn Chauvin reported that of the $503,575 in Large Project Proposals awarded in November we have received $343,020 in Purchase Requisitions from the departments.  Brad O’Hara made a motion that the remaining departments who have not submitted Purchase Requisitions be given until March 1, 2002 to submit them or lose the award.  Bea Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion.  Action Item:  Mike Asoodeh will notify the affected departments of this new deadline.

 

         Rosalyn also reported on the number of Large Project Proposals received through 2/7/02 and that the deadline is 2/8/02.

 

         Update on Lab Upgrades - Donna Methvien provided an update on recent lab upgrades.

 

         A motion to adjourn was made by Ademir Karisik and seconded by Kyle Keaton. The meeting was adjourned at 1:50 p.m. 

 

         Next meeting – The next meeting will be held in March.  Rosalyn Chauvin will coordinate a date and time.
